Lodge Lane Regeneration Group

Notes of Meeting held at St. Clement’s Church

6th August  2007, 6.30 – 8.30 pm.

Present:  Leni Cruickshank  (Chair)        John Alcock

                Ben Wykes                               Griff Parry
                Steve Vine                               Jane Warhurst
                David Vine

                Saad Alshukri (at end of meeting)
Library
               Some group members went to the 1 day display of options for redevelopment. Alan Handbattle of Wellcare had offered to meet the Group. The drawings were not very clear, but the developers responded to questions. The message was made clear to the developers that the library building was valued by the community. Responses were to be collated and assessed by Jack Coutts, who would feed this back to the Group, it was hoped. It was agreed that a meeting should be arranged with Alan.             
                                                                                           Action Leni/Griff

Correction to Minutes 4th June
John said that as a result of feedback from Jack the item headed “Lodge Lane Implementation Group” should be corrected from “JC explained that Laurence had attended meetings of this group as an observer” to “JC explained that Laurence had been sent copies of all minutes of meetings as a member of DC8 Board”. This correction was agreed.
Position of Secretary
                To clarify the position following correspondence between Jack Coutts, Griff and other group members, it was proposed and agreed that Griff Parry was confirmed as Secretary of the Lodge Lane Regeneration Group.
Web Site Update

Ben said that not many were making use of the web site, and more could be done to make it useful. It was agreed that the following features would be added :
1. A link to the LLRG Constitution
2. A listing of committee members, with a summary of each one’s role.

3. Information on progress with the Library proposals

4. Information on local events, such as the Respect Week

5. Explanation of what you can do if a planning application interests you.

It was also agreed that awareness of the web site should be raised by putting a notice in the library and local shops saying “Please access your local web site”.
Lodge Lane Open Day – 14th August
Leni reported that this day had been advertised, showing Liverpool Housing Trust were trying. Group members would attend the event.

Group Responsibilities  

The listing of responsibilities for the web site were agreed to be:

Chairman:  Leni Cruickshank

Vice Chairman: Laurence Westgaph

Secretary:  Griff Parry

Treasurer:  Richie Loram

Grants Officer: Richie Loram

DC8 Representative:  Leni Cruickshank & Laurence Westgaph

Key Police Group Representative: Leni Cruickshank

Young Persons Representative: David Vine

Traders Link Representative:  Saad Alshukri  
Responses to planning applications: Griff Parry        

Group Logo and Letterhead

Ben showed the sample design using the Library tower and this was agreed.

Any Other Business

Your Community Matters event – John reported that following the “your Neighbourhood Matters” event on 25th July (where local group reps were encouraged to describe their experiences in trying to improve their neighbourhoods), there would be a “Your Community Matters” event arranged for Picton Ward on 1st October (Monday) at St.Bridget’s, Bagot Street, from 5-7. 
Rats – Steve reported that they were still there in Longfellow Street. Leni gave him a telephone contact to ring.
Date of Next Meeting                
20th August 2007    Wellcare would be invited.

